YACHTING WORLD DAYBOAT ASSOCIATION

Minutes of a Meeting of the Committee

held at RAF Yacht Club, Hamble
on Saturday, 11th October, 2008

.

PRESENT:



Peter Hewitt       

Chairman




Cass Macpherson

Secretary 

John Yonwin


Treasurer

Sue Clayton






Bob Davis






Kath Davis

Sally Hewitt

Iain Macpherson





Phil Lokier





John Lokier





Geoff Honey




Debs Struthers

APOLOGIES:



David Cake





Tim Parkinson

1.
Minutes of the last meeting


The minutes of the meeting held on Saturday, 5th April, 2008 which had been circulated prior to the meeting, were approved.

2.
Matters Arising
(a)
Poole Yacht Club had calibrated their weighing machine.
(b)
It was proposed not to make Andrew Barr an Honorary Member but would still keep him on the mailing list.  Mrs. Twyman should automatically be given Honorary Membership.

3.    Treasurer’s Report

In view of current uncertainties in the banking sector, the safety of our deposit had been questioned.  It was decided to leave it where it is for the time being, while keeping as watchful an eye as was possible.  John Yonwin would consider asking advice from FSA.   Contingency Fund//Mould Levy Fund – good idea, further consideration to be given.

SWOT analysis – We should get the ball rolling on this topic.
4.     Dayboat Week 2008 Review
(a)
Finance outcome – a small surplus of income over expenditure.  Costs are likely to increase for future events.  A review of the pricing/format is needed.

(b)
Bonus from the involvement of  members of Poole YC.   This might encourage more people to attend in future.
(c)
Article to be put into the ‘Soundings’, Poole YC’s annual magazine.  Also an article into the Echo  - David Cake. 
There had been money available for ‘thank you’ presents but it would have been better to have thought out the list a bit more carefully.
(d)
Future dayboat weeks - allocate specific jobs to each member of committee i.e. Press Officer -  Phil Lokier volunteered at this moment -  thank you Phil.  She will talk to David Cake to help her on future events.

This year’s dayboat week was very successful.  Huge thanks to Phil and John Lokier and to Wendy and Roy Davies for coordinating the whole week.  Also huge thanks to John Yonwin for being Race Officer.  Under difficult weather conditions, all races were raced and John had co-ordinated all the races with great aplomb
5.     AGM Review

A good turn out.   The proposed rule change covering the marking of spars would have to be brought forward at the next AGM.  Pete Hewitt would prepare the wording.
6.     Future Promotion

(a)
Generally - ideas for SWOT to be sent to Kath Davis before the SWOT meeting. Promotion and Press Release to come out as a result of SWOT.

(b)
Alexandra Palace Dinghy Show – 7th-8th March, 2009.

 
RYA would be contacted to ask for a better position.  Deposit cheque £100 to be sent.
Kath and Bob Davis would oversee preparations and delegate jobs for the weekend.  
 7.    Dayboat Week -  8th – 14th August,2009-Fishguard


Accommodation list from Phil Lokier.

Price to be confirmed. Cass & Iain going to Fishguard to meet up with Peter Cross - Commodore of the sailing club in Fishguard to discuss the event in more detail.  Question – what do we give the club as a Presentation gift?  Pennant last time – what about the picture ?  [Can anyone remember whether it was the pennant last time?]
2010 Salcombe – a very favourable choice – as always.  Cass and Iain to chase up.  This would be the Whitsun weekend.  

Beyond 2010 – 
(a)
Suggestions for Dayboat week 2011 and beyond – possibly Castle Cove Sailing Club,
Weymouth – want feed back from David Cake and John Yonwin.  

Broadstairs   no one has yet been to vet it

Blackwater - Geoff Honey went and reported that accommodation would be difficult
Bosham - general feedback is that it is difficult water to sail in as it is very crowded up the Bosham Channel and  the Club catering is not reliable.

Falmouth – also a possible venue - Cass & Iain to check out

Salcombe – a very favourable choice – as always.  Cass and Iain to chase up.  This would be the Whitsun weekend.  
(b)
It was thought it may be an idea to shorten the week or only have a long weekend.  This is to be discussed further.
8.    Committee Members’ Duties
Phil Lokier to be Press/Publicity officer/coordinator.

9.    Spring 2009 – Meeting at Poole Yacht Club with Mike McNamara for a training day. 
 Peter Hewitt to arrange.

10.    AOB

(a)
John Yonwin suggested Car Stickers as a promotion idea.  It was discussed and put on hold.  One 
member of the committee took one to put on their car to see what reaction it would have !

(b)
Committee Members’ contact list -  Add sailing club to each member.  Also who has what skills i.e.  Pete Hewitt – technical, Tim Parkinson - website wizard. John Yonwin - Treasurer. Any other skills from other members, please come forward.

(c)
Mailing to go out end of November by Debs.  

Dayboat notes to get to Kath by 14th November

Poole Week news – Phil

Club Reports to Kath

Emma Clayton report on Cadet race

There being no other business, the meeting was terminated.
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